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IMPORTANT DATES 

Dear Families, 

What a term so far, in each of the classrooms there has been so much 

happening and we are still only just halfway through the term.   

• Reception and Year 1: A new Literacy approach being                 

implemented called Heggerty.  This involves daily, explicit and 

systematic phonological and phonemic awareness. 

• Year 2 and 3:  the classes are participating in a 5 week Cultural          

Residency Project and are engaging with an Indigenous           

Consultant.   

• Year 4 and 5 have joyously prepared for the Dream Big Children’s     

Festival and performed together with 1200 students at the Festi-

val Centre. 

• Year 6 students have been great leaders in our school  and great      

buddies to our younger students.  They attended a wonderful 

camp this term which will inform their learning about our local 

South Australian History.   

• Great learning across the school in Digitech and Resource Based   

Learning.   

• In Japanese, we celebrated Children’s Day and the students 

made ‘kanobori’ fish streamers to fly for the special day. 

• Lacrosse Coaching Clinic has been running for the last few weeks.  

This six week coaching clinic is run by Sporting Schools             

Programme and  involves our Years 3-6. 

As a whole school we have committed 20 minutes each day to explicitly 

teach the Base 10 rules in Numeracy and we are currently working with 

a Maths consultant to continue to improve our student outcomes in 

Numeracy.  

This is just a snapshot of the varied opportunities and activities.  There 

is so much more and CTK is a happening and dynamic place of        

learning!! 

Every child is an artist at CTK 

One of my key messages this week is that we have the Mini Monet’s 

Art  Exhibition next week and I hope that as a community we can get  Cont... 

Please note that the school is required to 

comply with COVID safe practices and that 
school events may be cancelled at short notice 

according to SA Health direction  

MAY/JUNE 
21st & 28th 
May 

 

June 4th, 
11th, 18th & 
25th 

Reception Transition  

8.45-10-45 am 

 

Reception Transition 

8.45—11.30 am 

25th May Mini Monets’ Art Night  

5.30—8.30pm  

27th May Parent Workshop 7pm 

1st June Assembly 

2nd June P & F Soup Day  

(More information soon) 

9th June School Board 7pm 

14th June Queen’s Birthday—Public Holiday 

15th June Assembly 

23rd June P & F Noodle Cup Day  

(More information soon) 

29th June Assembly 

2nd July Last Day of Term  
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behind this initiative and support it next Tuesday. Please see page 7 for the information.  We are aiming that all 

the canvases are bought and that you will support our fundraiser by purchasing your child’s canvas or pay it for-

ward.  Come and view our gallery of canvases and enjoy a glass of wine, there is also a great door prize to be won! 

In conjunction with the Art Night organised by the P&F, the classes have been working very hard on a Visual Arts 

unit of work and have completed some wonderful canvases.  As I have visited the classes I have noticed the great 

detail, ability and genuine interest that the children have enjoyed while exploring the Visual Arts.  The Australian 

Curriculum includes the  component of Visual Arts and the learning outcome is for students ‘to explore ideas and 

artworks from different cultures and times.’ I commend the teachers on their collegiality and professionalism in 

taking on this learning focus.  We have some emerging artists in our school community and as Pablo Picasso 

states, ‘Every child is an artist. The problem is how to remain an artist once we grow up.’  We hope that our     

budding artists continue to flourish and I look forward to seeing all the great the work displayed in the hall next 

week.  All proceeds will go towards upgrading and improving our outside areas at the school.  

Celebrating 200 Years of Catholic Education in Australia. 

Next week on Monday 23rd May, we will be taking student representatives from our Year 6 class to a special Mass 

to celebrate 200 years of Catholic Education.  We will join over 500 schools, staff and CESA delegates who will 

come together for this occasion at Saint Frances Xavier Cathedral.  The Mass will be live streamed via:  https://

youtu.be/IRtDkvfgz3M   

In South Australia, our education is steeped in history about the many remarkable men and women who           

dedicated their lives and ministry to Catholic Education. 

At CTK, all children will participate in a joyous prayer liturgy in the afternoon.   

Have a wonderful weekend. 

God Bless, 

Helena Card 
 

Christ the King School 

To Flourish To Grow 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FIRtDkvfgz3M&data=04%7C01%7CHCard%40christking.catholic.edu.au%7C238b1f75d7ec4c6f01ab08d91b32b336%7C5e484a7d6bcb4450b462b5d653dfd925%7C0%7C1%7C637570726856444805%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FIRtDkvfgz3M&data=04%7C01%7CHCard%40christking.catholic.edu.au%7C238b1f75d7ec4c6f01ab08d91b32b336%7C5e484a7d6bcb4450b462b5d653dfd925%7C0%7C1%7C637570726856444805%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb
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This year we are celebrating 200 Years of Catholic Education in         

Australia. A national theme was devised, “Faith in the future” for the           

celebrations. The theme reflects the core purpose of Catholic            

education to form students in their faith, and to provide an education 

that enables our graduates to make a meaningful contribution to the 

world. The theme reflects our commitment to build on the great work 

of those who have come before us, and to provide a Catholic education 

for future generations of students in a world that is rapidly changing 

and poses new challenges for Catholic school communities. Yet, we 

have faith that we can face these challenges and continue to build on 

and strengthen our mission of Catholic education. 

From humble beginnings almost 200 years ago, Australia’s 1,746    

Catholic schools now educate over 764,000 children. This is one in five      

Australian students. 

Catholic Schools in Australia are flourishing, as a direct result of the 

dedication of passionate priests, religious and lay people who have 

worked tirelessly to educate students and nurture faith. These efforts 

rely heavily on the support of staff, families, and students.   

The Christian cross is the central element of the logo and represents 

the faith dimension of Catholic schools and our mission of service in Christ. The Southern Cross and outline of       

Australia represents the Great South Land of Australia. Dots are used as a key design element connecting to the    

traditional custodians of the land – the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. The colours – burnt red and   

yellow – represent the desert in the heart of the Australian outback, contrasting with the deep blue representing the 

Southern sky and ocean surrounding our continent. 
 

SACRAMENT NEWS 

Our Confirmation Parent session is on Wednesday 26th 7pm. It will be held at St Joseph’s Church Hall , Strathmore Tce 
Brighton. 
 

LAUDATO SI 
 

This week is the anniversary of the release of Pope Francis’ letter on the environment. He was not the 1st pope to 
speak about care for God’s world or ‘Care for our Common Home’. St Francis in 1225 raised awareness of the care 
for creation and Pope Paul 1V in 1971 wrote 12 points of concern that included 1 point about the miss use of the 
world and creation. Today we will launch a series of suggestions from renowned experts who support the care for 
creation with simple tips. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Teresa Pascoe 

APRIM 

(Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission) 

 

Alternative to Driving 
 
When possible, walk or ride your bike in order to avoid carbon emissions completely. 
Carpooling the school run or public transport use reduces emissions each journey. 
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PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 
 
We will launch our 2021 Premier’s Reading Challenge during Library/Digi

-Tech lessons next week 25th/26th May. 

Each student is encouraged to complete the challenge. 

LOST BOOKS 
 

We currently have many outstanding and lost books from our Library       

collection. Please have a search at home, in the car, family homes etc. and return them to the Library. 

Teresa Pascoe 

Teacher/Librarian 
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From the Office 

School Reports for Semester 1 will be emailed 

to parents at the end of this term.  If you have 

recently updated your email address, please 

let Meri or Sarah know at the Front Office to 

ensure our records are up to date.   

Thank you.  

Parents and Friends 

Mini Monets’ Art Exhibition 
Please purchase one canvas per child ($10 each) on QKR and if you 
can help further, we have set up a ‘Pay Forward’ option for $5. This 
way we can guarantee every child will have the chance to own their 
masterpiece after the exhibition. 

The ‘Pay Forward’ option will be put in place for families that require 
support, for any reason, during the crazy times we are facing, please 
let the office know, as we do not want any child to go without their 
special canvas. 

 

QR Code Check -in 

A reminder to all parents to COVID Safe Check-In when 

entering the school.  QR code signs are available at all 

entrances when entering the school, our notice board, 

uniform shop and front office. 

Thank you 
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Snorkelling was a big challenge for me and I achieved it! It 
was really good! 
Shanice 
 
I would recommend this camp to future classes as the 
venue is amazing and the food was simply delicious! 
Matthew 
 
Family games night and ‘Family Feud’ was a really fun 
time and a good chance to hang out with my classmates. 
Kaden 
 
My favourite activity was snorkelling because it was cool 
exploring underwater and seeing all the fish. 
Caddie 
 
The billy cart making and racing was the best fun I’ve ever 
had. 
Flynn 
 
My group won ‘Red Faces’ and we really only practiced 
for a little while in free time on camp. 
Lucas 
 
I recommend for everyone to go on that camp because it 
is a really good experience and it made me conquer my 
fears. 
Thomas 
 
Beach combing was at first scary, as we were told to be 
wary of the blue-ringed octopus, when turning rocks over 
to identify the sea creatures found at low tide. However, 
it was really cool seeing the little crabs, jellyfish, snails, 
starfish etc. 
Garry 
 
Snorkelling was my favourite activity on camp, because it 
challenged me to try something new. Camp was a lot of 
fun! 
Anna 
 
I liked all the different activities because they challenged 
me to try new things and they were all fun and exciting. 
Sienna 
 
Camp was a really good experience. The activities were 
amazing! The food was delicious! I learnt something new 
about everyone on camp. 
Saoirse 
 
Camp was fun because we got to do lots of activities in-
volving teamwork. 
Sebastien 
 
Snorkelling was really fun as we saw a starfish, lots of 
different fish and a squid. 
Luca 
 
Camp was a really good experience. While I’ve been to 
Moonta before, what I did on camp was new to me and 
lots of fun. 
Ryan 

What the Year 6’s thought of Camp.  
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It was great fun spending time with all my classmates. It was lovely 
to see how we all worked together in the activities. 
Paige 
 
I loved the beach combing as it was really calming time and we got 
to find so many interesting things. 
Lily 
 
I feel that camp was a great experience for everyone in the class. I 
think that all future Year 6 classes should go there. It was so much 
fun and the food was extraordinary! 
Bella 
 
I loved it when the teachers were being so competitive in Family 
Feud. 
Nyaradzo 
 
The energy on camp was really welcoming. Matt and Matthew (our 
leaders) were great! 
Harry 
 
It was a really great camp, as I got to enjoy lots of new experiences. 
Jayden 

Camp recounts: 
 

“Eh!!! Strike three!” It was the Family Feud night at our Year 6 camp. I was the host and Saoirse was the scorer. 
It was a dead heat! Thursday night and we just finished our Year 6 Talent show, or ‘Red Faces’. The three   
teachers vs three students at a time, and these three students handed the chance of victory over with their 
missed guess! Their facial expressions read “What? C’mon!” 

We’d been at camp since Tuesday, and so far it’s been awesome! The food has been delectable, delicious and 
irresistible. I’d also discovered that I like the cereal Nutri-grain Ironman food. I’m thinking of getting a box, next 
time I go to the supermarket with Mum. 

Anyway, I’ve gotta go now, there’s a new category and the student team has missed the correct answer again!  

“Eh!!! Strike out!!” 

by Matthew  

My heart was racing, pounding out of my chest, lungs pumping hard, anxiety everywhere! We were about to go 

snorkelling. I’m scared of the ocean and as we were going down the jetty steps, I had a very nervous look on my 

face. I’m in Team B, with Bella as my snorkelling partner. As I place one foot onto the glistening sand, the water 

felt as cold as I imagine Arctic waters would feel! It was so cold, I screamed! After instructions, we could begin 

snorkelling. I accidentally fell over and was freezing. Bella and I swam closer to the pitch-black seaweed bed. I 

froze! I turned around hoping I could go back to the glimmering sandy water, but Bella yanked my arm back. I 

was super scared of the terrifying black seaweed. As we went towards the seaweed, I looked forward and saw 

jetty poles covered in small snails and fish. The fish were grey and swam all synchronised. 

by Thomas 



 10 

 

  

Have I lost it? I can’t lose it now! I stuck my hand into my little blue bag and felt my ten dollars. Relief! I took the 

ten dollars and stepped inside the old-fashioned Sweets shop. As I entered the amount of colour made me so 

happy! The dark oak shelves were stacked top to bottom with every sweet you could imagine. I noticed that 

while the shop was really small, it was filled to the brim. My eyes slowly drifted some chocolate frogs in pretty 

jars. As soon as I saw the mint one, I knew I would get it. I also got some dark chocolate circles on the oak    

counter. As I turned around, I saw a shelf with striped hard-boiled sweets and found ones with mint green and 

pearl white stripes. I looked closer and read ‘peppermint’, so I bought them. I had three dollars left. I                

remembered seeing something on one of the many shelves – mint patties. I took my collection of sweets outside 

and began to eat them!!!!!! They were delicious! Little did I know at that moment, that Ms Hall would regret  

taking me to the Sweets shop. 

by Saoirse 

 

  

SPLASH! I jumped off the pontoon. I am holding my camera and we head under the jetty. Ah! What is that thing? 

It looks like a squid mixed with a jellyfish. It just hovered at the bottom amongst the long green seaweed. 

Splash! Splash! We headed over to the pontoon, where Caddie, Lucas and I swam under the pontoon. Ah! It took 

my breath away. I resurfaced and then swum under again. I dropped my camera and it got stuck under the rusty 

pontoon. I had to go back up for a breath and then swam back under and managed to grab my camera. I was so 

pleased I managed to retrieve it.  While snorkelling, I saw black and white striped fish with spikes on top and a 

big white fish. In the sandy shallow water, I saw a cool colourful starfish. When headed back along the jetty, I 

spotted another starfish in the water. It was so much fun! 

by Harry 

Camp recounts: 
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2021 CALENDAR TERM 2 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

Week 1 

April/May 

26 

Anzac Day 

Public Holiday 

27 

1st Day of 

Term 

28 

 

29 

 

 1/2 

Week 2 

May 

 

3 

 

4 

Mothers Day 
Stall 

Assembly 

Yr. 2 

5 6 

P & F 
Meeting 

7pm 

7 
Mother’s Day  
Celebration 

Coffee & Cake  
8—8.45am 

 
Mass 

 
Rec Transition  

8.45—10.45 
 

Mother’s Day  
Session 
6—7pm 

 

8/9 

Week 3 

May 

 

10 11 

Naplan 

 

 

12 

Naplan 

School Board 
7pm 

13 

Naplan 

 

14 

Naplan 

Rec Transition  

8.45—10.45 

15/16 

Week 4 

May 

17 

Naplan 

18 

Naplan 

Assembly 
 

Yr. 1 

19 

Naplan 

20 

Naplan 

21 

Naplan 

Rec Transition  

8.45—10.45 

22/23 

Week 5 

May 

24 

200 Years 

Catholic  

Education 

25 

Mini Monets’ 

Art Night 

5.30—8.30pm 

26 

Confirmation  

Parent Session  

6.30pm 

 

27 

Gifted  

Parent Night 

 7pm 

28 

Rec Transition  

8.45—10.45 

29/30 

Week 6 

May/June 

31 1 

Assembly 

Reception 

2 

P  & F Soup 

Day 

3 4 

Mass 

Rec Transition  

8.45—11.30 

5/6 

Week 7 

June 

7 

SACPSSA 

Lacrosse 

Carnival 

8 9 

School Board 

7pm 

10 11 

Rec Transition  

8.45—11.30 

12/13 

Week 8 

June 

 

14 

Queen’s  

Birthday 

Public Holiday 

15 

Assembly 

16 17 18 

Rec Transition  

8.45—11.30 

19/20 

Week 9 

June 

 

21 22 

Confirmation 
Practice Night 

6.30pm 

 

23 

P & F Noddle 

Cup Day 

 

24 

Confirmation 
Ceremony 

7pm 

25 

Rec Transition  

8.45—11.30 

26/27 

Week 10 

June/July 

28 

SACPSSA 

Netball Carnival 

29 

Assembly 

Confirmation 
Ceremony 7pm 

30 1 2 

Mass 

Last Day of Term 

3/4 


